
 

Dear Families, 

 

I can't believe it is the end of the Spring half term and we are half way through the year. The children have worked incredibly hard and it has been a pleasure to see them make 

progress in all their individual areas. I would like to take this opportunity to thank you for supporting us in our new morning routine. I know that it has 

taken us a little time to get it right and I thank you for your patience and feedback. The children have been great in getting themselves organised and 

straight into their learning. We will now manage to provide every child with an extra hours learning time in a safe and calm environment every week as a 

result of your support.  

After lots of consultation with parents, staff, children and governors we now have a new strapline and vision by which we aim to achieve everyday:  

 

                                                                                                                    "Striving for Excellence" 

In our children's words they said: 

“Excellence means doing your hardest all the time by striving for excellence. I can strive for excellence in all areas. For example,  I  know I can get better at my 

Maths by perseverance and having independence”  

“Excellence means getting better in little steps every single day. For example I know I can do better  with gymnastics club, by perseverance”   

“Excellence means caring and team work every day”  

“I can strive for excellence by sharing games and respecting others” 

I have already seen the children demonstrating the new school values; Team Work, Respect, Aspiration, Perseverance, Caring, Creativity, Citizenship,    Courage and Independence. 

This was evident when we were all treated to a sneak preview of the Y5 Global Rock performance. What an incredible team effort. We are all looking    forward to seeing them  per-

form at Portsmouth Guildhall on Thursday 2nd March to a very large audience! The children also demonstrated the value of Team Work as Miss Rowe took our first ever Spelling Bee 

Team to compete.  Josie, Abigail, James, Chantelle and Jake were amazing and proudly came second only losing by 2 points!  

  

A reminder that it is World Book day on Thursday 2nd March and children and staff are welcome to come in dressed as their favourite book character. We are a reading school so 

this day is a special celebration of how words can ignite our imagination.  

 

Lastly I was delighted to receive the news that Newport Parish Council had listened to our plea for help and agreed to 

fund our road crossing for next year. This means so much to our community and I know many of you will join 

me in thanking Rachel, our lovely road crossing patrol lady, for keeping our children safe when they travel 

to and from school.  

 

Have a wonderful half term.  

Mrs Dyer 

 

School Development News 

Last week we welcomed our Local Authority Inspector for Mathematics to the school. He worked closely with Mrs Scott, our maths leader, 
to ensure that the children were getting the best opportunities in maths as possible. The children have been working very hard on their 

   Governor news 
At our last Full Governors meeting we 

appointed two new governors. Mr Mike 

Sizer-Green, who will be monitoring British 

Values in school and also Mrs Leanne 

Scorse who will monitor safeguarding 

practice alongside Mary Wozencroft, 

another governor. The Governing Body continues to monitor 

the work of the school including looking at children's 

books, pupil conferences and meeting with different lead-

ers. This week Mrs Scott presented Maths and Miss Cun-

ningham  presented Sports.  



 

Nine Acres Child Led Assemblies:                              

Tuesday 7th March 9:15-9:45am Warwick 

Tuesday 14th March 9:15-9:45am Tintagel 

Tuesday 21st March 9:15am—9:45am Arundel 

Tuesday 28th March 9:15am – 9:45am Dover 

Tuesday 4th  April 9:15am—9:45am Corfe 

Tuesday 25th April 9:15am—9:45am Hurst 

Tuesday 2nd May  9:15am—9:45am Edinburgh 

Tuesday 16th May 9:15am—9:45am Stirling 

Tuesday 23rd May 9:15am—9:45am Windsor  

Tuesday  13th June 9: 15am—9:45am Balmoral 

Tuesday 20th June 9:15am—9:45am Carisbrooke 

Tuesday 27th June 9:15am—9:45am Yarmouth  

Parents are welcome to attend. Please arrive at the office foyer to sign in.  

Helping Hands – PTA  

Dates for diaries: 

Cake Sales - Friday 3rd March 

              Easter Disco - Saturday 8th March 5pm-7pm  

         Family Fun Night – Friday 17th March 6pm-7.30pm 

Family Fun Night  

Our next event will be a family event held in the hall, host-

ed by Mr Smith in Year 4. It will lots of fun activities – no 

prizes just lots of opportunities to laugh and spend time 

with your family. Look out for the posters and more infor-

mation coming out after the  holidays. 

A big thank you to all the Year 1 and 2 families who 

brought in the delicious cakes for the sale after school 

today, they looked amazing!! On Friday 

3rd March, it will be the turn of EYFS to 

donate cakes. 

Another big thank you to Sustrans 

and John Allen and his company Wight 

Cycle Hire for the fantastic job they 

did, at the beginning of this term, 

fixing up our bikes and helping our 

children stay safe. This wouldn’t have been possible     

without the support of Tom from Sustrans and their £100 

funding towards the project – the other £125 being   

funded by Helping Hands. I would also like to take this 

opportunity to thank John 

Allen and his company Wight 

Cycle Hire for his generous 

donation of £25 which will 

be used in our current scooter rack project - turning the 

ideas from our Active Crew members, about how to      

improve the bike rack overcrowding, into a reality.  

The next Helping Hands meeting will be on Monday 6th 

March. We would love to see you there! 

W/C Monday 27th February 2017: 

 
Monday: All Day Breakfast (Sausages, Bacon, Scrambled Egg, Baked 

Beans ½ Tomato)/Veggie All Day Breakfast (v) with Bread, Fruit     

Yoghurt with Melon & Peaches  

 

Shrove Tuesday: Turkey Meatballs in a Tomato Sauce with 

Pasta/BBQ Bean Wrap served in a Tortilla Wrap (v) with 

Broccoli and  Carrots,  Pancakes with Fresh Fruit and Honey.      

 

Wednesday: Roast Turkey, Roast Potatoes & Gravy/Quorn and  

Vegetable Pie with Roast Potatoes (v), Seasonal Cabbage and          

Cauliflower, Ice Cream Pot 

 

Thursday: Mexican Chilli with Rice, Tomato Salsa and Sweetcorn/

Quorn Chow Mein with Noodles with Tomato Salsa and Sweetcorn, 

Banana & Sticky Toffee Pudding with Custard  

 

Friday: Crispy Battered Fish/Cheesy Bread Whirl (v), served with 

Chips, Baked Beans and Coleslaw, Fruity Chocolate Crispie  



Walk The Wight Sunday 14th 
May 2017 

  
The 4 mile Schools Walk from Freshwater Bay to The 
Needles Landmark Attraction is for all SWTW registered 
children and their families who wish to participate on the 
day of Walk the Wight. Children do not have to take part 
in this walk to complete their miles,  although we’d love to 

see as many people as possible join us on the day. 
  
Children who take part in the Schools Walk on Sunday 
14th May will receive their medal at the end of the walk. 
Children who do not take part on the day and have     
completed their map will receive their medal at a special 
assembly held at their school. 
  
Southern Vectis are offering FREE all day travel on any 
of their services to all participants with Walker numbers. 
This offer has been extended to include the parents/
guardians of children taking part in the Schools Walk.  
  
Full details and event information of this walk are        
contained in the SWTW walker pack which each         
registered child receives.   
 
We have copies of the  Registration form at the Nine 
Acres school office. Please pop in after half term for a 
copy. Please return the completed forms to the school 
office.  
  




